
 Vestry Actions, July, 2018  By Dual Macintyre, Clerk of the Vestry

A summary of the actions taken by the Vestry at its July 19, 2018 meeting.

Treasurer’s report: Frank Robinson
The financial results for June were reviewed. The Treasurer announced that the Lighthouse School has 
decided to cease its license agreement after the coming school year. He also noted the audit of the 
church’s financials for 2017 was completed earlier and that Peter Lamb, the CPA who conducted the 
review, agreed that the financial reports and footnotes for the 2017 year should be dated June 30, 2018 
in order to capture all the changes during the last six months. A motion was made, seconded and 
voted unanimously to approve the Treasurer’s report.

Buildings and Grounds: Luke Thornewill
Luke summarized the recently completed restoration work on the tower. We expect the final report 
from Brian Pfeiffer soon and anticipate it will recommend additional work on the West wall 
around the Tiffany windows.

Priest-in-Charge Observations and Thoughts: Max Wolf
Max commented on the Fair and how impressed he was with the large number of children who had a 
wonderful time. He also thanked the many, many people who had work so long and so hard to make the
Fair such a success. He was happy to see the enthusiasm, joy and spirit shown by those who made the 
Fair happen and those who participated in the activities.

St. Paul’s Fair: Dual Macintyre
The preliminary results show the Fair will bring in more than $27,000 this year, which is remarkable 
since there were fewer contributions to Gift Chalet and Hodge Podge this year than in earlier years. The
Vestry voted to commend Sharon Robinson for her tireless efforts throughout the year to make the Fair 
happen.

Church website: Martin McKerrow
Martin reported that he had revised many sections of the website recently and invited Vestry members 
to provide their feedback to him. He said that many of the photographs were dated and that new ones 
showing people at church activities were needed. To that end, he has asked Beverly Hall to take 
photographs at the next baptism so they can be added to the site.

Warden’s reports: Lou Gennaro and Pam Goddard
Lou said that Sheila Daume needs help selling the raffle tickets and he asked Vestry members to 
volunteer for a 2 hour shift.

Lou talked about the number of volunteers needed to put on events and do the work of the vital church 
committees. As frequently happens, a few people do a major portion of the work and that leads to 
individual burnout.

Lou announced the second Ship’s Inn Dinner this year will be held in late September.

The meeting was opened and closed with prayers and reflections by Robert Inglis.
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